Press Release from the Lebanese Forces
March 14, 2000

 In response to the conference-closing press release that was issued by the “Conference of Arab Foreign Ministers” held in Beirut on March 11, 2000, the Political Council of the “Lebanese Forces Party” issued the following statement:

The “Lebanese Forces Party” welcomes and appreciates the Arab solidarity in support of Lebanon, but it had hoped the least that the conference-closing press release would have been more in touch and representative of the Lebanese public opinion and aspirations.       

While it is absolutely justifiable to condemn the Israeli military occupation of Southern Lebanon since 1978, it should have been accompanied by a similar condemnation of the Syrian military occupation of the rest of Lebanon since 1976. Furthermore, the conference should have condemned the forceful Syrian control over the Lebanese decision-making process that started in 1991.

The Arab support of Lebanon in its quest to apply the United Nations Security Council Resolution #425 should not disregard the application of the United Nations Security Council Resolution #520 which dictates that all foreign occupying military forces should depart from Lebanon especially the Syrian and Israeli military forces. Furthermore, the Arab support should not dismiss what the “Taef Agreement” dictated, the one that was created under Arab auspices and guidance, and now left to be stumped upon at the mercy of the Syrian dictatorship.    

The condemnation of the Israeli persecution and inhuman practices against the Lebanese people and the request to free all of the Lebanese prisoners from the “Khiam” and other Israeli prisons falls short from a human rights point of view. It disregards the fact that the Syrians practice the same inhuman activities against the Lebanese people who live in areas under Syrian control. There are hundreds if not more of Lebanese political prisoners in Syrian and Lebanese prisons.

To support Lebanon and to be in solidarity with its citizens, is to work to restore its true independence, sovereignty and its power to control its own destiny so it can return to play an effective role within the International and Arab communities without operating under guardianship or being a puppet for a dictatorship.                         
The issue of military occupation is not open for bargaining or misinterpretations regardless, which occupying force it is and what method of occupation is being implemented. Lebanon will not be asked to accept what Kuwait refused to accept from Iraq and what the United Arab Emirates keep refusing from Iran.

Long Live Free Lebanon







